
Appendix A 
Draft Cabinet response to recommendations of the Scrutiny Committee 

 
The document sets out the draft response of the Cabinet Member to recommendations made by the Scrutiny Committee on 02 July 
2024 concerning the Update of Byelaws for Parks and Open Spaces. The Cabinet is asked to amend and agree a formal response 
as appropriate.  

 
Recommendation Agree?  Comment 

1) That the Council includes a speed restriction within the 

byelaws related to cycling. 

In Part Although it is not viable to set a specific speed limit for 
bicycles in parks as such (there would be no way to 
police/enforce this) the need has been identified to provide 
a clearer definition in the proposed byelaws of what 
constitutes a bicycle to ensure only legally defined e-bikes 
are permitted in parks, and that there is a clear distinction 
between these and motorbikes of any description. There is 
a clear legal definition of an e-bike under UK law which will 
be added to the byelaws to cover this (it must have a motor 
output not exceeding 250w continuously and a maximum 
speed assistance of up to 15 mph). There is a general 
byelaw included which covers dangerous or inconsiderate 
cycling in parks regardless of the type of bicycle being 
ridden. 
 

2) That the Council displays information in parks (e.g. on 

notice boards) for the public on how to report anti-social 

behaviour. 

Yes New updated signage is currently being installed in all the 
play areas which contains the direct Parks number which 
people can use to report issues. These and other signs 
also contain the web address, and on the whole people 
prefer to contact the council in this way. For more serious 
ASB we need to continue to encourage the public to report 
this to the police at the time. 
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